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	THE COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF NEW YORK
FINANCE DIVISION
LATONIA MCKINNEY, DIRECTOR
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT

PROPOSED INTRO. NO:  0005-B

COMMITTEE: Health

	TITLE: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to requiring public information messaging on healthy eating

	SPONSORS: Council Members Barron, Rosenthal, Brannan, Miller, Kallos and Ampry-Samuel 



SUMMARY OF LEGISLATION: This bill would require would require that restaurants in New York City display information messaging on healthy eating, including, but not specific to, individuals with diet-related conditions such as diabetes, heart disease, and hypertension. This messaging would include, but not be specific to, the risks of excessive sugar and carbohydrate intake. This information would also be available in covered languages. Any restaurant violating these provisions would be liable for a penalty of not more than $500. This legislation would require the Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (DOHMH) to conduct a one year outreach campaign to ensure restaurants are aware of their requirements under this bill, before the penalty provisions take effect. 

EFFECTIVE DATE: This local law would take effect one year after it becomes law, except that the penalty provisions take effect two years after it becomes law. 

FISCAL YEAR IN WHICH FULL FISCAL IMPACT ANTICIPATED: Fiscal 2021
FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT:

	

	Effective FY20
	FY Succeeding Effective FY21
	Full Fiscal Impact FY21

	Revenues
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0



IMPACT ON REVENUES: It is anticipated that the proposed legislation would not affect revenues.

IMPACT ON EXPENDITURES: It is anticipated that the proposed legislation would not affect expenditures resulting from the enactment of Proposed Intro. No. 0005-B because existing resources would be utilized to fulfill the requirements of this legislation.

SOURCE OF FUNDS TO COVER ESTIMATED COSTS: N/A
SOURCE OF INFORMATION: 	New York City Council Finance Division      
Department of Health and Mental Hygiene
ESTIMATE PREPARED BY: 	Lauren Hunt, Financial Analyst
					
ESTIMATE REVIEWED BY:	Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, NYC Council Finance Division 
Crilhien R. Francisco, Unit Head, NYC Council Finance Division 
Stephanie Ruiz, Assistant Counsel, NYC Council Finance Division
LEGISLATIVE HISTORY: This legislation was introduced to the full Council as Intro. No. 0005 on January 31, 2018 and was referred to the Committee on Health. A hearing was held by the Committee on Health on February 25, 2019 and the bill was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended two times and the most recently amended version, Proposed Intro. No. 0005-B, will be voted on by the Committee on Health at a hearing on June 25, 2019. Upon a successful vote by the Committee on Health, Proposed Intro. No. 0005-B will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on June 26, 2019.
DATE PREPARED: June 21, 2019
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